From: publicaccess@cherwell-dc.gov.uk [mailto:publicaccess@cherwell-dc.gov.uk]

Sent: 17 July 2011 14:26

To: Public Access DC Comments; Paul Ihringer

Subject: PublicAccess for Planning - Application Comments (11/00114/F)

PublicAccess for Planning  - Application Comments (11/00114/F)

"Anne Vindenes Allen" has used the PublicAccess for Planning website to submit their comments on a Planning Application.  You have received this message because you are the Case Officer for this application or because this is a designated mailbox for PublicAccess comments submissions.

Comments were submitted at 17/07/2011 14:26:29 from 

Application Summary

-------------------

Application Number: 11/00114/F

Address:

Wincote

Cow Lane

Steeple Aston

Oxfordshire

OX25 4SG

Proposal:

Demolition in part of existing main house and outbuildings and the erection of a new residential dwelling

Case Officer:

Paul Ihringer

Customer Details

----------------

Name:

Anne Vindenes Allen

Address:

4 Grange Park

Steeple Aston

Oxfordshire

OX25 4SR

Customer objects to the Planning Application.

Comments:

I object to this proposal (refs: 11/00114/F and 11/00115/CAC) for the following reasons:

Building in a conservation area

The proposed development makes a nonsense of what is meant to be 'conservation' areas. 

a) If this goes ahead, other conservation areas of the village could be in danger of such un-sympathetic development, completely out of character with the rest of the village.

b) As a beekeeper (part of a bee-keeping community in the village) in the village I am concerned; orchards - part of Steeple Aston's heritage - are important forage early in the year when bees need to build up their strength. The loss of fruit trees in the village will undermine the bee colonies' viability, at a time when our agriculture needs every bee hive possible to help increase yields following the massive losses over recent years.

c) The plans look more like one for a hotel than for a family house. I am not adverse to new building in the village per se, but it should focus on helping the young people of Steeple Aston  have a future within the village - and not building of huge 'complexes' - which with a small 'change of use' application could become fully fledged, unwanted commerical enterprise. (I have two children who have been through pre-school and Dr Radcliffes' school now in their early 20's who want to stay in the village, but affordable housing is hard to come up in the village).

d) Cow Lane is particularly unsuited to traffic - we walk our dogs there nearly every day. We are very concerned about the increased traffic such a development would bring, which could compromise our safety. And of course, it will be impossible to access this walk safely during the construction phase, when there will inevitably be massive disruption owing to the shear scale of the proposed development.

Please reject this proposed development - there is no benefit for the village, and it sets a really dangerous precedent for Steeple Aston and other similar villages.
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